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November 19, 2007

The Honorable Michael Chertoff

U.S. Department of Homeland Security

Washington, D.C. 20528
Dear Secretary Chertoff:  

We are writing to express our concern about two recent incidents involving Canadian emergency personnel who were delayed entering the United States during the course of their duties.  We are also calling on the Department to undertake a review of relevant policies and protocols to ensure that first responders are able to respond to emergency situations in the United States in a timely way, while still ensuring our Nation’s border security. 
It is our understanding that on November 11, 2007, a crew of firefighters from Quebec responding to a fire in Rouses Point, New York pursuant to a longstanding mutual aid agreement was delayed for approximately eight minutes at the U.S. port of entry.  Apparently, the delay was caused by questions regarding the admissibility of one of the Canadian firefighters to the U.S.  The Committee on Homeland Security was subsequently informed that the Rouses Point incident was an isolated one.  

However, it is our understanding that the very next day a Canadian ambulance carrying a cardiac patient in need of emergency surgery from Ontario to Detroit, Michigan pursuant to existing protocols was also delayed while attempting to the U.S.  It is our further understanding that the ambulance was directed to the secondary inspection area, emergency personnel were questioned and asked to produce documentation, and the rear of the ambulance was opened and the patient himself was questioned.
As Chairman of the House Committee on Homeland Security; Chairwoman of the Subcommittee on Border, Maritime, and Global Counterterrorism; and Chairman of the Subcommittee on Emergency Communications, Preparedness, and Response and a member representing a border district, we are acutely aware of the need to secure America’s borders.  At the same time, it is imperative that emergency personnel are not delayed unnecessarily when responding to crises in border communities. 
With that in mind, please provide the Committee with an explanation of the above incidents including the reasons for the delays, and information about what protocols the Department intends to implement to prevent similar incidents in the future. 
Thank you in advance for answering this request by December 3, 2007.  If you have questions about this matter, please contact Ms. Alison Rosso or Mr. Craig Sharman, Subcommittee Directors, at (202) 226-2616. 
Sincerely,
